
 

What is the Holiday Activities and Food Programme? 
 

Also known as HAF, this programme is being provided to enable eligible children to access the following during 
the school holidays:  
 

✓ Daily physical activity  
✓ Enriching activities  
✓ Nutritional education 

 

Children and young people who took part in last year’s programme had a great time and made new friends too.  
 
 

When is it? 
 

The sessions will take place from 10.00am to 2.00pm, Monday 11 April to Thursday 14 April 2022. Once we’ve 
confirmed your place, you’ll be able to turn up on all four days, but you don’t have to. If you have other plans 
then you can just join in on one, two or three days instead.  
 
Ramadan – we are aware that the HAF is taking place during Ramadan and that children may be fasting. All the 
providers are able to support and look after children who are fasting. You can speak to the providers directly 
when you drop the children and young people off.  
 
 

Where is it? 
 

Primary age children will be able to attend one of the following sites: 
 

• Cranbrook Primary School, The Drive, Ilford, Essex, IG1 3PS 

• Coppice Primary School, Manford Way, Chigwell, Essex, IG7 4AL 

• Fullwood Primary School, Burford Close, Barkingside, Ilford, Essex, IG6 1ER 

• Ray Lodge Primary School, Snakes Lane East, Woodford Green, Essex, IG8 7JQ 

• South Park Primary School, Water Lane, Seven Kings, Ilford, IG3 9HF 

• Uphall Primary School, Uphall Road, Ilford, Essex, IG1 2JD 

• Woodlands Primary School, Loxford Lane, Ilford, Essex, IG1 2PY 
 

Secondary age children will be able to attend the following site: 
 

• Oaks Park High School, 45-65 Oaks Lane, Ilford, IG2 7PQ 
 

• If you are unable to travel to Oaks Park, we will also be running a transport service daily, to and from the 
front of Loxford School, Loxford Lane and the  New North Road  entrance of Forest Academy, to the Oaks 
Park High School HAF.  

 

We will also be providing dedicated places for pupils with complex Special Educational Needs and Disabilities 
(SEND).  This provision is now fully booked 
 
 

Is my child eligible? 
 

Your child will need to meet both of the following: 
 

✓ Eligible for, and in receipt of benefits related Free School Meals (not including those accessing universal 
entitlement for Free School Meals unless they also meet the eligibility criteria for Free School Meals) 

✓ Age 5-16 years  
 
 
 
 



How do I book? 
 

If you would like your child to take part, please register your interest no later than 11.59pm on Sunday 27th 
March 2022.    
 
 
 

For our mainstream primary and secondary school places please book via: 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/jUSrpUdbf5  
 
or via the QR code on the left. 
 
 

Places are allocated on a first come first served basis so please book as soon as possible to avoid disappointment.  
 
Once we have confirmed your child is eligible and a place is available, we will confirm the details with you.  We 
will also share yours and your child’s information, including the medical health plan and/or protocol (where 
applicable) with the third-party organisation that will be responsible for offering the activities for your child.  
 
If you have any queries, then please email us at haf@redbridge.gov.uk.  
 
 
Guidance for parents and carers of children attending out-of-school settings during the coronavirus (COVID-19) 
outbreak - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 
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